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     Long years ago o're Bethlehem's hills Was seen a wondrous thing: As  shepherds watched their 

sleeping flock they heard the angels sing.  The anthem rolled among the clouds When earth was hushed 

and still; Its notes proclaimed sweet peace on earth, To all mankind good will:  "Glory to God in the 

highest," The angels' song resounds, "Glory to God in the highest." 

     That song is sung by rich and poor, Where'er the Christ is known:  Tis sung in words, and sung in 

deeds, Which bid all hearts in one.  Angles are still the choristers, But we the shepherds are, To bear the 

message which they bring, To those both near and far:  "Glory to God in the highest," The angels' song 

resounds, "Glory to God in the highest."  Amen. 
The Methodist Hymnal  OFFICIAL HYMNAL OF THE METHODIST CHURCH  pg. 98 

 
 

FROM OUR PASTOR'S DESK                         

 

Richard's Raps       

 
        While looking through some notes in an old folder of unused Christmas information, I 

found the following true story from a bygone Readers Digest. According to my notes, a woman 

in California invited a family to come stay at her home after a flood destroyed the family’s home 

at Christmas. Her friends asked her why she invited the family to stay with her. Her friends knew 

her house was small and she had six (6) children. Besides, other families with bigger house were willing to 

house them. The woman answered, “I was a little girl in Germany during WWII. One Christmas my family 

had nothing. My mother told her children they were only getting one present for Christmas, which they all had 

to share. The Christmas gift was an orphan girl which mom said, ‘make her your own.’” The woman was that 

little girl - that Christmas gift. Of course, our minds race back to the first Christmas when only a cattle stall 

was available to provide shelter for the “ Holy Family.” Izaak Walton writes, “ God has two dwellings one in 

heaven and the other in a meek and thoughtful heart.” As we start our “Journey to the Manger” let us be 

mindful of all the blessings we have, and be generous toward those who could use a little extra help. Let us 

also realize that our hearts are the dwelling of God. Enjoy your advent season!  

 

 

CHRISTMAS EVE CANDLELIGHT SERVICE      
 

 

      This year December 24th  falls upon a Sunday.  Pastor Richard will deliver the 

Sunday  Morning Worship Service sermon at 11:00 am and  Christmas Eve 

Candlelight Service at 7:00 pm.  Come and celebrate the birth of our Lord and Savior. 

If you have guests for the evening, bring them with you, if you know friends that 

would like to attend, if your church isn't offering a service that evening, or if you 

don't have a 'home' church, come to the Methodist Church.  This special service is 

open to ALL. 

                  

 

http://www.lathropumc.org/


 

THE CHURCH LIBRARY BECKONS FROM ITS PAGES                                                                                                                                    

           

                                                Moments for Pastors  

                                                   By Robert Strand  

First, you DO NOT have to be a pastor to read this book. However, if you want to smile or 

discover a bit of inspiration to finish 2017, take an hour or 30 minutes to read Moments for 

Pastors. There are 30 stories that will make you think, smile, even laugh. It’s a great way to end the year!  

Christmas Duty  

By Paige Dooly, Janelle Schneider, Tammy Shuttlesworth & Jill Stengel  

Here you will find four different, but similar, stories of life’s challenges in the military. The Christmas season 

brings joy, but also many challenges. Different characters...different situations...yet hope and love. Will the 

true meaning of Christmas prevail?  

 

TAKE 5 M INUTES TO PRAY FOR ONE ANOTHER 

        

   SUNDAY SCHOOL CHRISTMAS PROGRAM 

 

 

     This year's play, 'Because God Said So, Love Finds A 

Way', will be presented on December 17th during the 

Sunday morning Worship Service.  The play is being co-

directed by  Kathy Mydland,  Jennifer Howerton and  

Donna Jelinek. and Jessica Aldrich are in charge of 

costumes and settings. 

     'Because God Said So, Love Finds A Way', is a play 

inside a play telling the story of how unexpected 

difficulties can create problems that makes a goal seem 

impossible.  The group finds that problems and difficulties 

can be overcome with the love and help of God.  

     Following the morning service, will be a potluck dinner 

held in the Fellowship Hall.  Bring a side dish and join us 

as we await a visit from Santa. 

     
OUR BLESSINGS 
 

.  How did November’s “Love One Another” challenge go? At this point in time the 
results can be described as ”Our Cup (really tables) Runneth Over!”. The Sunday School 
classes are collecting for the food pantry in their individual rooms. Other donations are 
in the narthex. When it is all combined...? You are just going to have to wait for the 

December Newsletter for the final results: winning classroom...pounds donated all together...possibly a 
picture. (Ooops! The deadline for this newsletter was before the deadline for the end of the food drive.)  
 

What is your favorite Bible? The King James Version...The Living Bible...The One Year Bible?   What Bible 
version is in all of our church pews?  

    Practicing for  the 2017 Sunday School Play 



                                                      

 

 

                      DATES TO REMEMBER     

 

    DECEMBER 2017 

 

    2  Community Men's Breakfast                                                             7:00 am 

              Hosted by First Baptist Church    

 3  Advent Studyé The Redemption of Scrooge                                  9:45 am 

 3  December Birthday Breakfast                                                         10:00 am 10  

Advent Studyé The Redemption of Scrooge                                 9:45 am 

10  Drive-through Living Nativity                                               5:00 - 7:00 pm 

             Lathrop Antique Show Grounds 

17 Advent Studyé The Redemption of Scrooge 

17  Sunday School Christmas Program                                                 11:00 am 

17  Fellowship Dinner                                                                              12:00 

            Visit from Santa 

24  CHRISTMAS EVE CANDLELIGHT SERVICE                         7:00 pm                                                   

25  CHRISTMAS DAY   

31  NEW YEAR'S EVE                       

December 2017  

 
BIRTHDAYS          

      

       1  Jared May 

       2  Sarah Howerton 

       3éMikayla Dickerson 

       3  Jan Ainsworth 

       6éLarry Payne 

14  I.D. Smith, Jr.    

19  Bobbie Dickerson                                                              

21..Lucas Martin                                                                        

23éBrooklynn Dickerson                                                          

27  Bobby Gagnon 

                                                            

  ANNIVERSARY  

22éAmy & David Justus 

              23éCathy & Larry Payne 

 

 

CARES AND CONCERNS  

 
  Gerry McKee      Dean McKee 

  Jack Day            Wilma Tippet     

  Barry Todd         Neoma Lottman 

  Mike Dickerson    Billy Webster 

  Larry & Cathy Payne & Family 

  Carmen Stone      Alyssa Dial 

   Robert Ewens      Shelby Ewens 

  Marguerite Pulliam Brittany Kistner 

The Children of our Church      

  Our Military       Our Community 

  Our Church        Our Pastors   

               
    If you have prayer concerns, please email 

lathropumc.newsletter@live.com or contact:  Kathy 

Mydland 528-3780; Brenda Bonar 528-3004; or 

Norella Beane 740-4419. 

ATTENDANCE REPORT for October 2017 

     Average Church Attendance for October 2017 was 49; Average Sunday School Attendance was 

30 average; Income was $4,981 + Steak Dinner $4,210.   

    Average Church attendance for the same period in 2016 was 50; Average Sunday School 

Attendance was 33. Income was $5,909.. 

      Average Church attendance for the same period in 2015 was 53; Average Sunday School 

Attendance was 38; Income was $4,616. 

      Average Church attendance for the same period in 2014 was 45; Average Sunday School  

Attendance was 33; Income was $4,478.   

mailto:lathropumc.newsletter@live.com


   
 YOUR SPECIAL TOUCH  

 

     Our narthex Christmas tree will soon be up and decorated, but it needs 

YOUR SPECIAL TOUCH! Again this year a box of Christmas cards with 

envelopes can be found on the table next to our tree. There is also a giving 

basket.  

1) Choose a Christmas card (or bring one from home)*  

2) Sign the card/write a message if you’d like/punch a hole in it for hanging*  

3) Put it on the tree with an ornament hanger*  

4) Take the card’s envelope and put a “Christmas Offering” into it*—God loves a cheerful giver, but the 

Grinch—not so much  

5) Place the envelope in the offering basket*  

* If you can’t do the above, feel free to send your own personal Christmas card to UMC, Box 15, Lathrop, 

MO 64465. It will be placed on the tree for you.  

     This “Christmas Offering” is set aside to help pay our church’s apportionments for 2018. Apportionment: 

The share each annual conference or local church pays to support international, national and regional (annual 

conference) missions. Apportionments help United Methodists spread the message of God’s love. 

Apportionments help United Methodists minister to the poor spiritually and physically. Apportionments help 

United Methodist develop principled Christian leaders for the church. Any money remaining in this offering 

after our apportionments have been paid will be used for our local Program and Trustees’ Expenses. Working 

together YOUR SPECIAL TOUCH can reach the needs of God’s people aboard and also at home. 

 

 

 

 
    

                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

               

 

 

 

 

  



CELEBRATING 40 YEARS OF MINISTRY 

 

WHAT WE REMEMBERé 

 

      Now that we are in the final weeks of 2017, it is time to reminisce of days past.  Not only thinking of the 

days of 2017, but a trip back to your childhood.  For many it will be a short trip, but for others the journey will 

be longer.  For a little fun think back and remember something from your teenage years that a teenager today 

will not understand. 

    Make your list and share it with your friends and relatives for fun. Here are a few just to get you started: 

 

3 on the tree. 

Rotary phone with a loooong cord 

Elevator operators 

Playing in a tree house. 

People smoking in hospitals, movie theaters and restaurants 

8 tracks 

Floppy discs  

25 cents for a gallon of gas 

Transistor radios 

Priming the pump jack to get water.  

Boiling water in house for laundry in wringer washer.  

Carrying water for tubs of rinse water. 

Starter hang up with a stick shift...Put in high gear, engage clutch, get out & rock car backward until 

starter pops free of ring gear. 

Your sled being pulled with a rope by a car. 

Name that tune. 

 

 
 

 

   Two young boys were  spending the night at their grandparents the week before Christmas. At bedtime, the 

two boys knelt beside their beds to say their prayers when the youngest one began praying at the top of his 

lungs. "I PRAY FOR A NEW BICYCLE..." "I PRAY FOR A NEW NINTENDO..." "I PRAY FOR A NEW STEREO..." 

His older brother leaned over and nudged the younger brother and said, "Why are you shouting your prayers? 

God isn't deaf." To which the little brother replied, "No, but Grandma is!" 

Four- year - old to her two-year-old sister: "Let's play Christmas. I'll be Santa Claus and you can be a present and 

I'll give you away." 

 

 

         

On Sunday, November 5th, Pastor Richard Ogden 

celebrated 40 years in Ministry.  The occasion was 

celebrated with cake and refreshments in the 

Fellowship Hall.  Richard was presented a lighted picture with the 

bible verse Psalms 46: 10, 'Be still and know I am God.' as a gift 

from the Administration Board.  Thank you for letting us celebrate 

with you Richard and Mary. 

 



Christmas Thank You Notes Joke  

    One Christmas, mom decreed that she was no longer going to remind her children of their thank-you note 

duties.  As a result, their grandmother never received acknowledgments of the generous checks she had given 

the children for Christmas. 

   The next Christmas things were a little different, however.  òThe children came over in person to thank me for 

the generous Christmas giftsó the grandparent told a friend triumphantly. 

   òHow wonderful!ó the friend exclaimed. òWhat do you think caused the change in behavior?ó 

   òOh, thatõs easy,ó the grandmother replied. òThis year I didnõt sign the checks.ó 

New England Home  

   My husband and I purchased an old home in Northern New York State from two elderly sisters.  

Winter was fast approaching and I was concerned about the house's lack of insulation.  

"If they could live here all those years, so can we!" my husband confidently declared. 

     One November night the temperature plunged to below zero, and we woke up to find interior walls covered 

with frost. 

   My husband called the sisters to ask how they had kept the house warm. After a rather brief conversation, he 

hung up. 

"For the past 30 years," he muttered, "they've gone to Florida for the winter." 
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